
 
 

Memo 
To: Board of Trustees  
From:  Dr. Devin Stephenson, President 
Date: September 20, 2022 
Re: Asset Retirement Listing 
 
 
The Asset Retirement Listing is presented for your review and approval.  Most of the items on the list are being 
retired due to the closure of the College’s Dental Assisting program.  These excess items will be donated to 
Pensacola State College. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
 
The Board of Trustees approves the Asset Retirement Listing, as presented. 
 


